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We finally did it!   

After years of procrastination we have changed both our name and our stated aim to better reflect our 

preferred scope.  We are now the Tasman Forestier History Group, and our aim is:  to research, record 

and share the history of persons, places, and events of the Tasman Forestier region across a range of 

significant eras.  We acknowledge the role of the original inhabitants of our region and Aboriginal family 

stories will be welcomed. We also acknowledge that the convict era is unavoidably connected to the free 

settlement era that followed.  The article on Koonya and St. Albanôs church (page 3) illustrates this fact 

beautifully.   

We had a fantastic history walk for members and guests in March to visit Point Puer and Safety Cove 

Farm, and are thankful to our wonderful guide, Graham Speight, and landowners Port Arthur Historic Site 

Management Authority (Point Puer) and Martin and Mieke Beck (Safety Cove Farm).  Ideal weather 

allowed us to enjoy both locations in picture perfect conditions (see images page 2). 

Coming up in September we have the opportunity to join Tasman U3A members for a guided tour of 

Narryna House in Battery Point, and view their exhibition of medical artifacts owned by Dr. Philip 

Thomson.  Soon we have another history walk and talk, this time at Murdunna and led by Bob Millington. 

With sadness I acknowledge the recent passing 

of two life members.  Founding member Neil 

Noye needs no introduction, being well known for 

his outstanding contribution to the community, 

especially as Mayor during the period of recovery 

that followed the 1996 Port Arthur massacre.   

Ethel Robinson was a stalwart of the history 

group.  She and husband Len (dec) were the 

driving force behind the very popular  Pioneer 

Heritage Shows held at Taranna during the 

1980s and early 90s. A force to be reckoned 

with, Ethel will be remembered most fondly for 

her fierce commitment to our Tasman Peninsula 

Chronicles over many years.  

We are also saddened to hear of Graham Speightôs serious 

medical diagnosis.  Graham is an energetic member of the 

history group having instigated many great projects, and led 

many wonderful talks.   We hope his passion is sustained as we 

rally to help him complete the current Convict Trail project. 

Anne Hoyle 

President 

August 2021 

Ethel enjoying a cuppa at  

the launch of Chronicle 16,  

(November 2013). 

Dates to remember: 

Sat 21 Aug Murdunna Walk & Talk 

Wed 25 Aug RSVP for Narryna visit 

Mon 6th Sep TFHG Business Meeting 

Wed 8th Sep Narryna  House tour  

Mon 4th Oct TFHG Business Meeting 

Neil sharing a story at 

Eaglehawk Neck hall, 

(March 2015). 
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IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ²ŀƭƪ ϧ ¢ŀƭƪ 
 

aǳǊŘǳƴƴŀ  

[ŜŘ ōȅ .ƻō aƛƭƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ 

10am Saturday 21 August 

 

Meet: 9.50am  at the foreshore park, corner of Arthur 

Hwy and Sommers Bay Rd. 

 

Parking, toilets, BBQ, playground ï at Jackson Park, just 

south of Murdunna Roadhouse 
 

RSVP:  anne.courtney@me.com 

DǳƛŘŜŘ ǘƻǳǊ ƻŦ bŀǊǊȅƴŀ IƻǳǎŜ  
ϧ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ !ǊǝŦŀŎǘǎ  

 

мло IŀƳǇǘƻƴ wŘΣ .ŀǧŜǊȅ tƻƛƴǘ 

 

Wednesday 8 September 

млΦллŀƳ - мнΦолǇƳ 

Ϸнл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 

w{±t ōȅ нр !ǳƎΥ  
ƳŀǊƧŜǘǳǊƴŜǊϪƻǳǘƭƻƻƪΦŎƻƳ  
tƘΥ лптп нлу рур   

Some images from our History Walk & Talk in March, led by Graham Speight. 

Point Puer 

Safety Cove Farm 


